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REPORT OF TEMPORARY DEPUTY MONITORING OFFICER 
 
 
SUBJECT: APPLICATIONS FOR DISPENSATION TO SPEAK AT AUTHORITY 

AND/OR COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
 
Applications have been received from two separate Members of the Authority.  
Councillor Paul Harries, of Newport, seeks a renewal of the dispensation granted to 
him by the Standards Committee on 9 November 2016 in order to enable him to 
continue to participate in the debate regarding the future of the Authority’s premises 
at Long Street, Newport.  Councillor Phil Kidney, of Jameston, seeks a dispensation 
to enable him to participate in discussions on planning matters being discussed by 
the Development Management Committee regarding Buttyland Caravan Park in 
Manorbier. 
 
The application forms are attached and the Members have set out their reasons in 
them; this is a matter that falls within the discretion of the Members of the Standards 
Committee. 
 
The circumstances in which dispensations may be granted are set out in The 
Standards Committees (Grant of Dispensations) (Wales) Regulations 2001, and 
these circumstances are set out on page 2 of the Members’ applications for 
dispensation.  The Local Government (Standards Committees, Investigations, 
Dispensations and Referral) (Wales) ( Amendment ) Regulations 2016) also makes 
provision for an additional category of general dispensation under Regulation 2 of the 
2001 Regulations: 
 
 “2. The standards committee of a relevant authority may grant dispensations under 

section 81(4) of the [Local Government] Act [2000] where: 
 
(j) it appears to the committee to be otherwise appropriate to grant a 

dispensation.”  
 
Both Councillors Harries and Kidney, on page 2 of their applications, have sought to 
address the relevant grounds upon which they seek to advance the case for a 
dispensation.  Members are asked to consider this page particularly carefully 
together with the final page of the applications where they set out their reasons why 
they consider the Committee should grant them dispensation. 
 
As already stated, the matter is one which comes within the Standards Committee’s 
discretion and that discretion has to be exercised in accordance with the normal rules 
by which public bodies have to abide when they exercise a discretion, i.e. 
reasonableness, proportionality, appropriateness and relevance. 
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RECOMMENDATION: 
That Members consider: 
 
a)  the application by Councillor Harries for a dispensation to speak on 

matters pertaining to the Visitor Centre in Newport; and 
b) the application by Councillor Kidney  for a dispensation to speak on 

planning matters pertaining to Buttyland Caravan Park, Manorbier 
 
and to decide, if and how to exercise their discretion, as they see fit on the 
evidence presented to them. 
 
 
 
 
(For further information, please contact Janet Evans, Temporary Deputy Monitoring 
Officer, on extension 4834 or by emailing janete@pembrokeshirecoast.org.uk) 
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